
IJB13. HSCP Communications Update 
 

The Integration Joint Board considered a report by the Communications 
Officer which provided a summary of communications activity undertaken 
during Q1, January – March 2022. 
 
The Partnership’s communications activity had covered key service 
developments, media issues, and improvements to the website and digital 
channels. 

 
 Decision 
 

The Integration Joint Board considered and commented on the content 
of the communications update. 

 


